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September 23, 2024 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

We are writing to formally object to the designation of the 102 Talbot St. S. as a 

heritage site in Essex, Ontario. While we appreciate the importance of preserving 

historical landmarks, there are several reasons why this particular designation raises 

concerns, particularly regarding the recognition and respect for Indigenous rights. 

 

First and foremost, it is important to consider the historical context of the land itself. The 

area around Essex, like much of Ontario, is part of the traditional territory of Indigenous 

peoples, including the Caldwell First Nation. The heritage designation process must 

take into account the deep and enduring connection that Indigenous peoples have to 

the land. This includes not only their historical presence but also their rights under the 

United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples (UNDRIP), which 

Canada has committed to uphold. Article 26 of UNDRIP affirms that Indigenous peoples 

have the right to the lands, territories, and resources they have traditionally owned, 

occupied, or otherwise used. 

Designating this property as a heritage site without thoroughly consulting the Caldwell 

First Nation and other relevant Indigenous groups could lead to further marginalization 

of Indigenous voices in decisions affecting their traditional lands. This could perpetuate 

a pattern of erasure of Indigenous histories and contributions, particularly if the heritage 

designation focuses primarily on settler history while neglecting the Indigenous 

narratives tied to the land. 

 

Another concern is the potential impact on property rights and future development. 

Heritage designations often impose significant restrictions on how a property can be 

used, developed, or modified. For property owners, this can create financial burdens 

and limit opportunities for growth or improvement, potentially devaluing the property in 

the long term. 

 

Additionally, while the intent of heritage designations is to preserve historical 

significance, it is important to question whether this particular site truly meets the criteria 

for such a designation. If the historical value is not sufficiently unique or significant, the 

designation could place unnecessary constraints on both the property owner and the 






